
MINUTES 

MONTANA SENATE 
54th LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN BRUCE D. CRIPPEN, on March 17, 1995, 
at 9:00 AM 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Sen. Bruce D. Crippen, Chairman (R) 
Sen. Al Bishop, Vice Chairman (R) 
Sen. Larry L. Baer (R) 
Sen. Sharon Estrada (R) 
Sen. Lorents Grosfield (R) 
Sen. Ric Holden (R) 
Sen. Reiny Jabs (R) 
Sen. Sue Bartlett (D) 
Sen. Steve Doherty (D) 
Sen. Linda J. Nelson (D) 

Members Excused: Sen. Mike Halligan (D) 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Valencia Lane, Legislative Council 
Judy Keintz, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: HB 160, HB 323, HB 332 

Executive Action: None 

HEARING ON HB 323 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REPRESENTATIVE WILLIAM RYAN, House District 44, Great Falls, 
presented HB 323. This bill allows a person with a concealed 
weapon permit to purchase a handgun in the state of Montana 
without going through the five day waiting period. This bill was 
tied to HB 232, which is back in the House with minor 
adjustments. There is a section at the bottom of this bill which 
states that if HB 232 passes, this one would be dropped because 
it was included in HB 232. 
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E. M. Elwell, Northwest Arms Collectors, The Montana Weapons 
Collection Society, stated they were the initiators of this bill. 
It is only fair that those who have gone through the system of 
background checks and have a concealed weapon permit be waived 
the 5-day waiting period. This will allow the gun show 
participants to make sales on handguns to those who h~ve already 
been carefully screened. The 5-day waiting period was a mandate 
to run a background check. This is unnecessary for these people. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Informational Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SENATOR AL BISHOP asked why line 21 does not refer to other forms 
which need to be filled out to obtain a concealed weapon permit. 

REPRESENTATIVE RYAN commented that this bill is designed to 
reduce paperwork. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REPRESENTATIVE RYAN stated this bill is simply to reduce 
paperwork. In the House they had sheriffs testify in favor of 
this legislation. 

HEARING ON HB 332 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REPRESENTATIVE ROBERT CLARK, House District 8, Ryegate, presented 
HB 332. This bill is an attempt to allow honest, law abiding 
citizens to circumvent the Gun Free School Zones Act of 1990. 
When Congress passed the crime bill, it went to a conference 
committee. During that conference committee, this gun free 
school zones portion was added to the bill and passed through 
Congress. Congress has no concept of life in rural America. 
This Act makes every law abiding citizen who has a firearm in 
their vehicle or travels within 1000 feet of a school with a 
firearm which is not unloaded and locked in a secure rack or gun 
case, a federal criminal. This law has been overturned in two 
U.S. Appeals Courts, the Fifth and the Tenth Circuits; however, 
when it was challenged in the Ninth Circuit, the Ninth Circuit 
upheld the law. This bill will license every law abiding citizen 
in Montana and thereby circumvents the Gun Free School Zones Act. 
If you are licensed, you do not need to worry about the 1000 
feet. In his hometown, U.S. 12 runs through town and is within 
one block of the school. Every year, especially during hunting 
season, they have thousands of people who are subject to being 
arrested under a federal statute. He presented the committee 
with a handout, EXHIBIT 1. 
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E. M. Elwell, Northwest Arms Collectors, Montana Weapons 
Collection Society, stated they fully support HB 332. He lives 
in Clancy. Some of the best hunting in the area is in Clancy 
Gulch. The only way to get there is to go past the school. The 
road is within 30 feet of the school. Ninety percent. of the 
people in the state of Montana do hunt. This is an unfair law to 
the rural areas. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Informational Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SENATOR HOLDEN asked how rifles in gun racks would fit into 
today's standards at schools. 

REPRESENTATIVE CLARK stated people who have rifles in gun racks 
at school would be breaking the federal law. HB 167 prohibits 
students from having a gun on school property. 

SENATOR DOHERTY commented that they heard HB 167 in the Senate 
Education Committee. They left the definition of school property 
to be determined on a case by case basis. The trustees at the 
local level will be able to make that call. The students who 
have a rifle in back of the truck which they will go hunting with 
after school should not be a problem as far as the Gun Free 
School Zones Act is concerned. 

Sherry Matteucci, U. S. Attorney for the District of Montana, 
stated it would be her responsibility to bring prosecutions under 
the Gun Free School Zones Act. The only prosecutions which have 
been brought in the District of Montana have involved incidents 
where persons hav~ had guns in a school and have engaged in 
threatening or assaultive behavior. One of the important parts 
of making prosecutive decisions is legislative intent, 
Congressional intent, and common sense. In Montana, people will 
not be prosecuted who are lawfully driving by a school with a 
lawful weapon in their vehicles and acting in a lawful manner. 
This is useless legislation. 

CHAIRMAN CRIPPEN asked Ms. Matteucci if he were stopped for 
speeding within 1000 feet from a school zone and the officer 
noticed a gun in his pickup, what would she do in that case? 

Ms. Matteucci stated that situation would not happen. This is a 
federal offense and the highway patrol would not be writing a 
ticket on that basis. The Highway Patrol may provide information 
whicn would cause her office to investigate. Her recollection of 
this law is that there is a specific exemption in it for driving 
on streets and highways. 

950317JU.SM1 



SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
March 17, 1995 

Page 4 of 18 

CHAIRMAN CRIPPEN stated this bill would provide a blanket license 
by the legislature. He asked if the legislature had the authority 
to grant a blanket license to everyone in the state? 

Ms. Matteucci commented that in her opinion that would not be 
enforceable. She believed it would be interpreted as a 
subterfuge to d~feat the congressional intent of the legislation 
and not be upheld. 

REPRESENTATIVE CLARK stated that question did not come up in the 
discussions in the House. 

SENATOR LARRY BAER stated that he knows people who live within a 
1000 feet of a school who possess firearms. He asked Ms. 
Matteucci if someone could bring a writ of mandamus that would 
force her to prosecute. 

Ms. Matteucci stated that someone could attempt to do that. The 
protection for people lies within the court determinations in 
that particular situation. There is no threat under the existing 
legislation that wholesale prosecutions of people engaged in 
innocent acts would occur. People have the right to bring into 
court any number of requests. The decision to go forward with 
those cases is much more substantively reached. 

CHAIRMAN CRIPPEN asked John Connor, Department of Justice, if the 
state could issue a blanket license in this regard? 

Mr. Connor stated his initial reaction is that the state could do 
that and the state has an obligation under the law to defend any 
enactment which the legislature passes. 

SENATOR DOHERTY asked REPRESENTATIV1~ CLARK if any other state had 
provided a blanket license to its citizens? 

REPRESENTATIVE CLARK stated that he was not aware of any other 
state doing this. He believed we would be breaking new ground. 

SENATOR DOHERTY stated that in his handout, EXHIBIT 1, Sec. 
1702(B) (ii) seems to say that there would have to be an 
individual verification of the license. Is there any additional 
information from the legislative history of this law which would 
indicate that a wholesale grant of a license is allowed versus a 
case by case licensing? 

REPRESENTATIVE CLARK stated he did not know of any. 

SENATOR DOHERTY stated the idea of a license is something which 
can be accepted or denied. About 99% of Montana's population 
would fall under the terms of that license and most of the 
popUlation would be licensed without even knowing it. He 
questioned whether that could be done. 
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REPRESENTATIVE CLARK stated that the fact that not everyone who 
prosecutes these situations is a common sense type of person is 
the reason why this bill is needed. Eighty-five percent of 
Montana homes have at least one firearm in the home. If the gun 
is in a home, i~ is exempt alsQ from the Gun Free School Zones 
Act. Sixty-five percent of Montanans hunt or use fir~arms and as 
a result of this, most of us are breaking a federal law. 

HEARING ON HB 160 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REPRESENTATIVE AUBYN CURTISS, House District 81, Fortine, 
presented HB 160. This bill was drafted because of the growing 
concern citizens nationwide are expressing about a government 
which looks the other way while its agents abuse the privilege of 
their offices. Last fall she heard constituents who were 
normally worried about job losses, escalating taxes, and 
regulatory burdens, expressed even more concern about second 
amendment rights and distrust of their government. She heard 
Montanans admitting actual fear of unwarranted arbitrary actions 
of our own government. Montanans trust the officials whom they 
elect and will be less inclined to react violently to protect 
themselves from unidentified strangers who threaten them by 
aggressive behavior. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Gary Marbut, President of Montana Shooting Sports Association, 
Gun Owners of America, Citizens Committee for the Right to Keep 
and Bear Arms, Western Montana Fish and Game Association, Big Sky 
Shooting Club, stated their support of HB 160. He manufacturers 
shooting range equipment which he markets to law enforcement 
agencies allover the United States. He asked how the agencies 
get along with federal agencies and officers. He hears mixed 
reports. Generally, he has heard that the U.S. Marshall works 
very well with local police. They are courteous, communicative, 
and cooperative. He has heard similar reports about the FBI. 
With other federal agencies there seems to be less cooperation 
and more situations where there are abuses of local people. The 
sheriff is the chief law enforcement of the county and should be 
responsible for the security of the people in his jurisdiction. 
Many times there are activities and operations by federal 
agencies which the sheriff is not informed about. An example is 
an incident in Garfield County where the U.S. Fish and Wildlife 
Service raided a farm couple for possession of eagle feathers. 
They were acquitted of any wrongdoing. The agents brought CNN 
with them, but deliberately avoided the sheriff. Another 
situation occurred in Northern Ravalli County where the IRS 
staged a dawn raid on the home of a couple. The sheriff was not 
given any specific information. The 911 center received a 
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panicked phone call from people stating there were armed people 
breaking into their home. They wore no uniforms or badges. The 
sheriff dispatched his deputies. It turned out to be the IRS. 
There were a dozen people, all with drawn guns, who were 
attacking the home. The sheriff testified before the House that 
when his people arrived there was considerable stress while they 
sorted out who they were dealing with. That situation could have 
been turned into a blood bath because his deputies were 
confronted with armed people with guns drawn who wore no badges 
or uniforms. How were they supposed to know who they were 
dealing with? This bill, as it was originally introduced in the 
House, would have required that federal officers seek the written 
permission of the sheriff before they conduct any arrests, 
searches, or seizures in the sheriff's jurisdiction. It would 
not change anything for the federal agencies who currently work 
well with the sheriff's department and have good communications 
with them. It would change things for those federal agencies who 
conduct activities without the knowledge of the sheriff's 
department. The House amended it to require only 24 hour 
notification. They are disappointed with that amendment, but 
would rather have the bill pass in that form than not pass at 
all. There are several exceptions in the bill where federal 
officers do not need to get permission or give notification. 
These exceptions would include: if the federal officer witnessed 
a crime that required immediate law enforcement activity; if the 
officer was in close pursuit; if the law enforcement activity was 
being handled by the border patrol; if the subject of the arrest, 
search or seizure was an employee of the county sheriff's 
department or an elected local or state official. There is also 
a corrupt sheriff provision which states that if the federal 
officer has reasonable cause to believe that there may be a close 
connection between the subject and the sheriff's department which 
may lead to the subject being informed of the pending arrest, 
search or seizure, then the federal officer may go to the 
attorney general with his probable cause. They feel there ought 
to be good communication between federal agencies and the local 
sheriff who knows the people and conditions involved. The House 
Committee asked for some documentation about the kinds of 
situations this measure would affect. He presented the 
documentation, EXHIBIT 2. One of the arguments of HB 160 is that 
it is unconstitutional. HB 160 does set up a contest between the 
supremacy clause of the Federal Constitution and the Tenth 
Amendment. That pendulum seems to be swinging in favor of the 
Tenth Amendment. There is a landmark case called Lopez before 
the U. S. Supreme Court. The Court has not yet ruled but Lopez 
will clarify the state of the art in terms of jurisprudence is in 
terms of giving authority to the Tenth Amendment and authority to 
the states. 

REPRESENTATIVE MATT BRAINARD, House District 62, Missoula, stated 
that in the United States the government governs by the consent 
of the governed. Successful law enforcement depends on two 
things: good legislation which is supported by the people and 
enforcement which is fair and equitable in its administration. 
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Support of law enforcement activity is strongest when it involves 
locally elected officials who are known and trusted by the 
community. This legislation will assist federal law enforcement 
by assuring citizens that federal officials will act in concert 
with their locally elected and trusted law enforcement personnel. 
Power corrupts and absolute power corrupts absolutely. Our 
national liberty depends on the dynamic tension between federal, 
state and local governments. During the 50s and 60s,. the federal 
government took steps to assure that our civil rights were 
protected down to the local level. Today it is apparent that 
local government must also work to protect our civil rights even 
when the federal government is involved. HB 160 will assist in 
protecting our civil rights. It will also guarantee better 
cooperation between local and federal officers because it 
guarantees communication. You cannot cooperate if you don't know 
what the other person is going to do. Local officers generally 
know the physical layout of the community better than federal 
officials. Many people in Montana live at poorly marked 
addresses and sometimes there are no maps. By conferring with 
local officers, federal officers may be spared the embarrassment 
of raiding the wrong dwelling and quite possibly engaging an 
innocent citizen with deadly force. HB 160 is good for the 
people of Montana and it will assist law enforcement, both local 
and federal. His constituents had problems with the IRS. One 
morning the IRS arrived at their home with no uniforms, drove 
unmarked vehicles and proceeded to break into their horne. Mrs. 
Andras called 911. When the sheriff arrived on the scene there 
was no way for him to tell who these people were and what they 
were doing. He read a letter which the sheriff sent to the IRS, 
EXHIBIT 3. 

Stoney Burk spoke in support of HB 160. He has concerns about 
the ever growing arrogance and disregard of citizen's rights by 
the federal government. When we give the government our public 
trust, we are giving to them the very best of us. He trusts his 
local law enforcement. He no longer trusts the federal 
government. 

REPRESENTATIVE DICK GREEN, House District 61, Victor, stated this 
is a new problem in our state. Most Montanans know their sheriff 
by name. There is a trust with that. 

Lorna Frank, Montana Farm Bureau, spoke in support of HB 160. 
They believe the federal government needs to contact the local 
authorities before coming into the county. 

G. W. Tom Niehardt spoke in support of HB 160. The states had a 
strong opposition to having a standing federal army. The federal 
army was to defend the country itself. Each of the states would 
have their own law enforcement. This involves states rights and 
federal rights. He has been in law enforcement for 34 years and 
has always found sheriffs to be cooperative. 
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Bob Kamena stated he formerly worked on a daily basis with FBI 
and DEA agents. Most of them were excellent officers. 
Unfortunately, they take their orders from Washington, D.C. HB 
160 is common sense legislation. 

REPRESENTATIVE ROBERT CLARK, House District 8, Ryegate, stated 
that he has bee~ a law enforcement officer for 27 years. What 
happened in Roundup a week or two ago is the way things should be 
handled. This case involved federal fugitives. Local law 
enforcement worked together with federal agencies. We have more 
than 50 federal law enforcement agencies. They have authority to 
arrest, search and seize and they all carry guns. This bill is 
only aimed at a few agencies because of the abuses. This bill 
does not interfere with any investigation by any federal 
agencies. It only addresses arrests, searches and seizures. 

A. M. "Bud" Elwell, Montana Weapons Collectors Society and the 
Northwest Arms Collectors, stated that this bill will redirect 
power. A little power tends to corrupt. Absolute power corrupts 
absolutely. This bill spreads the power a little thinner so 
there has to be more cooperation. 

Ray Henken urged passage of HB 160. He stated that President 
Clinton signed an executive order suspending the Fourth Amendment 
of search and seizure laws, especially for foreign nationals here 
in the United States. HR 666 has passed which is a weakening of 
our Fourth Amendment rights, EXHIBr[' 4. HB 160 is another way of 
sending a message to the federal government that common citizens 
are tired of their treatment by the federal government. 

Vern C. Knopf presented his written testimony, EXHIBIT 5. 

Chris Mehus, Montana Stockgrowers Association, urged passage of 
HB 160. 

Opponents' Testimony: 

REPRESENTATIVE JIM ELLIOT, House District 51, Trout Creek, stated 
that the area he represents is the home of the co-founder of the 
Militia of Montana. No one supports arrogance in any law 
enforcement agency. All law enforcement agencies are guilty of 
arrogance to some extent and none of this arrogance should be 
condoned. The basis for this bill is built on misinformation and 
misconceptions. He lives near Idaho where the Randy Weaver 
family was held under siege by members of the federal government. 
He called Gene Arnold, his local sheriff and was told that if the 
federal government makes an arrest, they always let him know. He 
called the Lincoln County Sheriff, Ray Nixon. The federal 
government has been cooperative and he felt that requiring 
permission would hinder their operation. He called the Sheriff 
of Boundary County, where the Ruby Ridge incident occurred, and 
was told that the federal government was in touch with him 
constantly during the Ruby Ridge incident. In reference to the 
comments about the Andras Family who were supposedly awaken at 
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4:00 a.m., he read from the Ravalli Republic which stated that 
the IRS sent a six person team to the Andras home at 7:45 a.m. 
about an hour after they notified the Ravalli County Sheriff's 
Dispatch Center that they were commencing a search warrant 
procedure in Ravalli County. This bill is brought based on a 
great deal of misinformation. 

John Connor, Department of Justice, spoke in oppositi9n to HB 
160. Their agency comprises a number of investigate agencies 
relating to criminal investigative duties as well as county 
prosecutor services. His job is to provide training, 
prosecution, and trial assistance to county attorneys throughout 
the state of Montana. They often work with state, federal and 
local law enforcement officials. The bill presents some 
practical problems, especially to prosecutors, with respect to 
construction. On page 2, lines 16 and 18, it states the attorney 
general shall take appropriate action to protect the rights of 
citizens in the county. This follows the provision concerning 
notice to the attorney general. He doesn't know what sort of 
action is contemplated by that language. He also does not know 
what citizens they are mandated to protect and what it is that 
they are to protect them from. Section 3 (1) states that federal 
officials must be prosecuted if they violate the terms of the 
bill, but prosecution is a discretionary act. Prosecutors are 
vested with considerable discretion in terms of whether to file 
criminal charges because of the substantial burden of proof 
involved. You can not prosecute a criminal case without probable 
cause and you are ethically obligated not to file a case unless 
you believe a conviction can be obtained. Further on it states 
that prosecution is discretionary. Section 3 also states the 
individual violating the law must be charged with a crime. The 
bill does not delineate what the crime is which the individual is 
supposed to be charged with. Would this be a felony or a 
misdemeanor? What is the punishment? If the crime carries a 
potential jail sentence, then the state is obligated to prove one 
of the three mental states, whether it is purposely, knowingly, 
or negligently. None of those are specified. In terms of 
charging someone, it must be specified in the charge itself the 
court in which it is to be filed and the language of the offense 
is to be stated in concise, clear language. It must also specify 
whether it is a felony or misdemeanor as well as the time and 
place of the offense and the rule of law which the defendant is 
purported to have violated. The defendant also must be advised 
as to the nature of the penalty for the charge. None of that is 
in the bill. There is significant concern with this bill in 
light of current federal law. In 28 U.S.C. §1442 states that if 
a criminal action is commenced in state court, a federal officer 
acting within the scope of his or her authority has the right to 
have that action removed to federal court for prosecution. This 
would present considerable expense to the county. The damage 
which this bill would do toward federal/state interaction, 
cooperation, and communication is considerable. They are in 
contact frequently with federal agencies. Communication would be 
much more beneficial than mandating by statute that a federal 
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officer has to take a particular action. They work with federal 
agencies on a daily basis. They share information and obtain 
their help when needed. There is a growing tension in this state 
between government officials and those who are dissatisfied with 
their government. The last thing we need to do is drive a 
further wedge between the capacity to communicate with state and 
federal agencies. 

I 

Chuck O'Reilly, Sheriff of Lewis and Clark County, stated the 
necessary ingredients for good law enforcement would be the 
support of the people and good laws. The other ingredient which 
is essential is cooperation. He has 30 years experience in the 
law enforcement system. He shares the concerns of the proponents 
but he does not feel that this bill will solve the problems. It 
will drive a wedge between local and federal law enforcement 
agencies. Agencies are run by humans; humans do make mistakes at 
all levels. 

Tim Shanks, Montana Police Protective Association, stated their 
opposition to HB 160. Many departments have a good working 
relationship with the federal agencies. Unfortunately the media 
covers the federal agencies high profile mishaps and we do not 
hear about the many operations which are successful. This bill 
would place an unnecessary restriction on federal agencies and 
their agents. 

Bill Strizich, United States Marshall for the District of 
Montana, stated that he has never seen a more counter productive 
legislation. This legislation is unconstitutional and simplistic 
and is aimed at problems which are grounded in a mistrust of 
government in general. There have been tragic events in the past 
few years related to the conduct of enforcement of our laws. 
Extreme circumstances and tactical misjudgments cannot be 
remedied by spurious legislation. This bill is unworkable from a 
practical standpoint. If the proponents want the state's rights 
issue tested in court, a fiscal note should be attached to this 
bill demonstrating the cost of defending this in the Supreme 
Court. The stated purpose of HB 160 is to ensure maximum 
cooperation between federal employees and local law enforcement. 
No legislation will ever replace common sense, courtesy and basic 
good manners. No federal agency can expect to operate without 
full cooperation from local law enforcement. Federal agencies 
are bound by strict standards of conduct and operational policy. 
Violations of law in the course of the conduct of law enforcement 
is not allowed. There are serious consequences for those 
violations. 

Judy Browning, Governor's Office, spoke in opposition to HB 160. 
She spoke on the difficulties this bill has with the Federal 
Constitution. Acts of state legislators which interfere with or 
are contrary to the laws of Congress when made in pursuance of 
the Federal Constitution are invalid under the supremacy clause. 
This means that state law is preempted to the extent that it 
conflicts with federal law or is an obstacle to the 
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accomplishment of the objectives of Congress or imposes upon the 
performance of federal activity conditions which have not been 
contemplated by Congress. The language in HB 160 violates the 
Federal Constitution for two specific reasons. The first reason 
is that it imposes conditions upon federal law enforcement 
officials which have not been contemplated by Congress. This is 
not a field which Congress has not entered. Federal law 
enforcement, federal criminal law, whether substantive or 
procedural, is an area that Congress has spoken in. The federal 
court decisions show that states are not permitted to impose 
conditions upon discipline of lawyers when practicing in federal 
forums within state boundaries. Federal officials who are about 
to construct federal facilities, cannot be required to show their 
plans to state officials before construction. Confidentiality of 
documents cannot be required, even though state law may provide 
for that, if, in fact, it is a federal grand jury whose rules 
require the disclosure of those documents. Federal law officials 
cannot be required to provide 24 hour written notice to local law 
enforcement before an arrest, search or seizure is made. The 
second reason that HB 160 violates the supremacy clause is 
because it subjects federal law enforcement officials to 
prosecution. Federal court decisions conclude this is not 
permissible under the supremacy clause. You cannot hold federal 
law enforcement subject to prosecution if they are acting under 
authority of federal law, the act was part of their duties, and 
they did no more than was necessary or proper. 

Mike Batista, Administrator of Law Enforcement Services Division 
of the Department of Justice, stated that several years ago, then 
Attorney General Marc Racicot, with advice of Law Enforcement 
Advisory Council, formulated a policy recognizing the need to 
communicate and coordinate investigations in the state. That 
policy is known as an investigative protocol policy. That policy 
outlines procedures for federal, state and other local law 
enforcement agencies when conducting an investigation or 
conducting arrests in the county. It requires them to notify the 
chief law enforcement officer of that county prior to making 
arrests or upon initiation of investigation in that county. All 
local law enforcement, state law enforcement, and federal 
agencies are aware of this policy and it has been adopted as 
administrative rules of Montana. If a federal agency goes into a 
county and the chief law enforcement officer of that county feels 
there is a violation of investigative protocol policy, there is a 
mechanism in place whereby a complaint can be filed with the 
attorney general's office who can conduct a review and 
investigation of that allegation and take whatever appropriate 
action is necessary to insure compliance with the investigative 
protocol policy. 

Christine Kaufman, Executive Director of the Montana Human Rights 
Network, stated their support of increased coordination between 
federal and local law enforcement officials. They recently put 
out a briefing asking for that kind of coordination. They 
acknowledge there have been errors in judgment with law 
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enforcement proceedings. HB 160 grows out of the paranoia of 
groups like the Freemen and the Militia that the federal 
government is our enemy which is out to get us with black 
helicopters. 

Sherry Matteucci, U. S. Attorney for the District of Montana, 
stated this legislation is an attempt to address a phantom 
problem. The cooperative efforts o:f law enforcement agents at 
every level is not only extremely important, it is extremely 
effective. No law enforcement agency can work in a vacuum in a 
state like Montana. Matters of courtesy cannot be legislated. 
She does not oppose the ideas which prompted this legislation. 
There are a number of organized structures which provide for a 
very effective joint operation in the District of Montana. There 
are eight drug enforcement task forces which are mUlti-county and 
mUlti-agency with federal, state, and local representation. We 
also have an organized crime drug enforcement task force on the 
federal level, which allows any local and state law enforcement 
agency to bring cases to the federal system for joint 
investigation and prosecution. There are also task forces to 
address problems of broad concern in the District of Montana such 
as children's justice issues, violence against women, and 
activities of anti-government activists. Another way in which 
the cooperative efforts are very effective for the citizens of 
Montana has to do not only with physical communication but with 
other aspects of mutual efforts. The Department of Justice and 
the U.S. Attorney's Office spends over half a million dollars a 
year in the District of Montana providing for cooperative 
training for all law enforcement agents and professionals as well 
as their support staff. They bring in training from the FBI lab 
which serves the interests of all of the people of Montana. The 
U.S. Attorney's Office also prosecutes cases which are developed 
by state agents. In those joint investigations and prosecutions, 
many times there are violations of federal law which allow the 
cooperative efforts of the federal court system. Last year there 
was a 26 defendant marijuana network prosecution which was 
brought through her office with the assistance of state and local 
agents. That case took two months to prosecute and the cost of 
that prosecution was $25,000 a day. Not very many county or 
local budgets could absorb the expense of that kind of case. All 
of the federal law enforcement agents which are being addressed 
by this legislation are citizens of Montana as well. On a rare 
occasion an agent from one of the departments or agencies who 
does not live in Montana, will come in for an operation. In that 
occasion it is more important and certain that there will be 
appropriate cooperation and communication with the local law 
enforcement officials. They are fundamentally opposed to the 
concept of mandatory requirements. She presented her written 
testimony, EXHIBIT 6. 

Brad Martin, Director of the Montana Democratic Party, spoke in 
opposition to HB 160. This bill creates a troubling wedge 
between federal and state agencies. There are many good examples 
of good cooperation particularly on drug enforcement task forces. 

950317JU.SM1 



SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
March 17, 1995 

Page 13 of 18 

Law enforcement agencies are made up of humans who struggle very 
hard to be good, effective organizations representing the needs 
of Montanans both on the federal and state level. 

David Henion, Montana Association of Churches, stated they have a 
history of speaking out against those who would advocate taking 
away the rights,of individuals based on race, religion, or other 
beliefs. Whether intended or not, they believe that this bill 
begins to play into the hands of those by their association with 
groups who have made those kinds of statements and attempt to 
take away the rights of others who advocate that. 

Informational Testimony: 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SENATOR DOHERTY asked Mr. Marbut what the words "actively ceded 
to the United States of America by a Montana statute" meant as 
used on page 1, line 26. 

Mr. Marbut stated there are sections of the Montana Code which 
state that jurisdiction over certain delineated geographical 
areas of Montana are ceded to the federal government. An example 
would be Malstrom Air Force Base or Glacier National Park. 

SENATOR DOHERTY stated this would then be an exception that this 
would not take place on a federal enclave which has been actively 
ceded. What about federal enclaves which the federal government 
has reserved to itself as opposed to having an active ceding by 
the State of Montana? This would include places where there has 
been no affirmative action by the state to cede its jurisdiction 
to the federal government. This would be Forest Service lands, 
BLM lands, and certain Indian Reservations which have all been 
reserved by the federal government. Under the wording of this 
bill, this legislation would apply to those federal enclaves and 
not to other federal enclaves. 

Mr. Marbut stated that was their intention. In the letter from 
the ACLU to the president documenting a history of abuses by 
federal officers, a predominant number of those were on Indian 
Reservations and committed by the BIA. He discussed this with 
sheriffs who have co-jurisdiction in Indian Reservations and they 
felt that in order to be able to deal with these situations it 
would be important not to exclude from the bill those kinds of 
lands including Indian Reservations. It is their assumption that 
those areas, Forest Service areas, BLM areas, Indian 
Reservations, would be included within the intent and effect of 
the measure. 

SENATOR DOHERTY asked Ms. Matteccui if there would be any logical 
connection between the state wanting its writ to run on certain 
federal lands and stating it will not have its writ run on other 
federal lands. 
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Ms. Matteccui stated she could not see any. 

SENATOR HOLDEN stated that the sheriffs basically are asking for 
a phone call from a federal agent. He suggested removing Section 
3 and taking out some of the written notice provisions on page 2. 

Mr. Connor statEi=d the prosecution section is a concern to them 
and it is unworkable. What concerns him about the rept of the 
bill is that if it is mandated by law that a federal agency 
communicate ahead of time to a sheriff when a federal arrest will 
be made, it presents some potential situation for factual 
difficulties to occur. In a crucial time frame situation, he 
would hate to tie the hands of federal agents. He stated that 
sheriffs have mentioned to him a concern where federal officers 
were in their county conducting undercover operations and they 
did not know about it. If a citizen had reported it to them, it 
could have resulted in an ugly situation. It is necessary to 
cooperate on a regular basis. They have authority for their 
investigators to conduct investigations without the permission of 
the sheriff in drug and organized crime related situations. It 
has been the practice and the policy of their operation not to do 
that. There are unique circumstances because of a potential leak 
in the sheriff's office where giving that information as a 
condition to going in may create some security problems and 
potential danger to those officers conducting the operation. It 
is important to encourage; it might create some risks to mandate. 

SENATOR BARTLETT asked Mr. Batista about an investigative 
protocol which was established by the Department of Justice. 
She questioned whether that was in rules or simply a policy 
statement? 

Mr. Batista stated it had been adopted as administrative rules in 
Montana. It was a policy which was established by the Law 
Enforcement Advisory Council. 

SENATOR BARTLETT asked if there would be any benefit to codifying 
it? 

Mr. Batista stated he did not see any benefit. 

SENATOR BARTLETT asked REPRESENTATI'{E CURTISS about the purpose 
section of the bill wherein it related to part of the purpose 
being to prevent misadventures affecting Montana citizens and its 
rights. She asked if in addition to rights, Montana citizens 
have obligations to be law abiding? 

REPRESENTATIVE CURTISS stated that they do. 

SENATOR BARTLETT stated there were a number of instances 
mentioned in testimony and asked what caused those individuals to 
come to the attention of federal agents? 
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REPRESENTATIVE CURTISS stated she was not'familiar with the 
incident in Garfield County but understood it was an employee who 
had been discharged and made allegations against them. These are 
allegations only. These people are treated as criminals when 
actually they are innocent and probably will never be proven 
guilty of anything. 

SENATOR BARTLETT stated that if the purpose of the legislation is 
to prevent misadventures that in addition to talking about the 
obligations of the law enforcement agencies they need to also 
address the obligations of citizens. She asked why that aspect 
of this mutual partnership was not included in this bill? 

REPRESENTATIVE CURTISS stated that she assumes that citizens are 
law abiding until it is proven otherwise. 

SENATOR BAER stated the U.S. Marshall made some statements that 
this bill would be counterproductive to communication between 
federal and other law enforcement officers. He also stated that 
the basis for this problem lies in a general mistrust of 
government by its people and also that people who challenge 
violations of state's rights or would seek interpretation and 
determination of the Tenth Amendment should pay for this out of 
their own pockets and take this funding from taxpayers. 

Bill Strizich, U.S. Marshall, commented that counter productivity 
would be in communication and the enforcement of law. The bill 
is obstructionism. There is no reason anyone should be censored 
for discussing mistrust of government. This bill would create 
litigation. That is an unreasonable use of this process. If 
this bill is going to challenge law and establish a state's right 
issue, it should have a fiscal note on it. 

SENATOR BAER stated there are some atrocities which have taken 
place in regard to misbehavior and misadventure. How could this 
behavior be mitigated if not by a bill like this? 

Mr. Strizich stated there are many avenues of redress for 
violations of civil rights. If we have problems with any federal 
agency, most of us have an open communication with our Senators 
and Congressman. You can't legislate good manners and common 
sense. 

SENATOR JABS asked Mr. Batista what the procedure would be if the 
policy of investigative protocol was not followed by an agency. 
Has it been implemented in the cases brought up by the 
proponents? 

Mr. Batista stated he was not aware of any of the cases cited in 
the testimony being referred to the attorney general's office for 
review to make a determination of whether or not there had been a 
violation of the investigative protocol policy? The rules 
provide that in the event that someone violates that policy, a 
complaint is filed by that chief law enforcement officer which 
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goes before the Law Enforcement Advisory Council which will 
review the situation, conduct an investigation and then make a 
recommendation to the attorney general who has the authority in 
the rules to address the problem however he sees fit. 

SENATOR DOHERTY asked about two of the handouts distributed to 
the committee. ,He asked for explanation of the articles from the 
"Spotlight" and the "Montanan". 

REPRESENTATIVE CURTISS stated the Montanan is a local paper. 

Mr. Neihart explained the "Spotlight" is a populist newspaper 
published in Washington, D.C. since 1965. 

SENATOR DOHERTY stated the bill draft request stated that the 
requester was told by phone and Mr. Marbut by letter that the 
whole bill is clearly in violation of the U.S. Constitution and 
thus invalid and of no effect if it passes. He asked the sponsor 
why she pursued the bill? 

REPRESENTATIVE CURTISS stated she pursued the bill because she 
believes that we serve under a system of dual federalism and that 
the supremacy of the United States over state's rights has not 
been defined by the courts. Arizona has set aside a million 
dollars for constitutional defense counsel to accomplish this. 
Oklahoma has passed a bill which requires their Department of 
Revenue to withhold all tax monies owed the federal government by 
Oklahoma taxpayers in case sanctions are placed against Oklahoma 
and they will not be relinquished until after the sanction has 
been lifted. 

SENATOR BARTLETT asked Mr. Marbut what publication he quoted in 
his testimony regarding the Weaver incident? 

Mr. Marbut stated that was a news story distributed by the Howard 
Skrips News Service. 

CHAIRMAN CRIPPEN stated his concern of driving a wedge between 
federal and state law enforcement agencies. He asked 
REPRESENTATIVE CLARK to comment on that concern and also to 
suggest a way of amending the bill to provide for notification 
without stringent requirements. 

REPRESENTATIVE CLARK stated that the vast majority of federal law 
enforcement agencies are not guilty of things which have happened 
in the past. There are federal agencies who will oppose this. 
He was never aware of the protocol mentioned earlier. He 
questions how many sheriffs in this state are fully aware of what 
that protocol does. He doesn't feel this bill will drive a wedge 
between state and federal agencies. Some agencies would have a 
problem with this. He listed BATF and IRS as the agencies who 
abuse this situation. 
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CHAIRMAN CRIPPEN stated the objections seemed to be focusing on 
two or three agencies. He asked Ms. Matteucci what authority 
she had over these agencies within her jurisdiction both before 
and after the fact? 

Ms. Matteucci stated she has quite broad authority over certain 
aspects of the ~gencies operations. Her responsibility is to set 
district policy on how operations are to be brought t9 her office 
for prosecution. She works closely on a daily basis with each 
one of the federal agencies which has been mentioned in this 
testimony. Each of these agencies will feel that this is a 
repudiation of their efforts to communicate and coordinate with 
local law enforcement, should this bill pass. She believes that 
an important message has been sent to the federal government. 

CHAIRMAN CRIPPEN asked Ms. Matteucci if she would issue a written 
directive to those agencies outlining the problems which had been 
testified to by the proponents and asking them to come up with 
recommendations to alleviate this problem. 

Ms. Matteucci stated she had done so verbally and that perhaps a 
written exercise would be useful. 

SENATOR ESTRADA stated that the main purpose of this bill was 
simply a phone call. She felt this would benefit the federal 
agencies as well. 

Ms. Matteucci commented she completely agreed with that concept 
and 99% of the time that is exactly what happens. To legislate 
it is counter productive, ineffective, unenforceable and does not 
serve the interest it is trying to serve. Their objections are 
based on the following: certain exigencies of particular 
situations; the requirements of an investigation or pursuit; 
information which would make it inappropriate to involve the 
local law enforcement in a particular situation; and there are 
also circumstances where someone may forget. However, to adopt 
legislation that repudiates the good intentions and acts and the 
longstanding relationships between law enforcement, does not 
serve what this legislation seeks to accomplish. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REPRESENTATIVE CURTISS presented testimony from Sheriff Bruce 
Whittaker, EXHIBIT 7, and an article referring to the Fourth 
Amendment, EXHIBIT 8. This article comments that Congress has 
weakened the provisions of the exclusionary rule to provide that 
agents no longer need warrants for arrest procedures. If 
Congress in examining the weakening of the exclusionary rule, 
exempts the BTAF and the IRS agents from those provisions, it 
clearly demonstrates that Congress has a problem with the actions 
of these agents. This bill is about fourth amendment rights. 
She feels the wedge between law enforcement agencies is there 
already. She read a letter from Congressman James Hansen to 
Attorney General Janet Reno, EXHIBIT 9. 
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Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m. 

Chairman 
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OHt -=?//7& S---
BATF THUGS STRIKE AGAIN ~ frL II /-{' / ~--~.--

The lives of Harry and Theresa Lamplugh were turned upside down on the morning of 
May 25, 1994. Early that day, fifteen to twenty armed men and women burst into their rural 
Pennsylvania home. Under the threat of violence, the Lamplughs cooperated with the intruders 
completely as they opened safes, locks and cabinets. In spite of their compliance, however, Harry 
and Theresa were treated with utter contempt. Throughout the ordeal, a fully automatic machine 
gun was intermittently thrust in both their faces. . 

The Lamplughs watched in horror as the thugs literally trashed their house. Furniture was 
overturned or smashed, and papers were scattered everywhere. Three pet cats were ruthlessly 
killed-one literally stomped to death. The gang ransacked their house for more than six hours. 
When they finally left, Harry and Theresa stood confused and angry in the midst of their 
demolished home. 

The brutal and inhumane events that you have just read about are not fiction. They were 
taken from the testimony of Harry and Theresa Lamplugh. Only the intruders were not some 
violent street gang or foreign terrorists; they were agents of the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco and 
Firearms (BATF), and the Internal Revenue Service (IRS). 

Why would two Federal agencies send a small battalion of agents to terrorize this couple 
in the supposed safety of their home? What terrible crime did Harry and Theresa Lamplugh 
commit that prompted this brutal six and a half hour ordeal? Shockingly, there are no good 
answers to these questions. 

Harry Lamplugh, however, is in the politically incorrect business of promoting gun shows. 
His organization, Borderline Gun Collectors Association, happens to be the largest gun show 
promoter in the northeast. As anyone who has ever attended a gun show knows, there are more 
than firearms and accessories on display. A gun show is also a place where people of common 
interests meet to express their political views and share opinions. Not surprisingly, criticism of 
the BATF runs deep at such a forum. And it is no secret that the BATF spends considerable time 
and effort infiltrating these shows. 

Since gun show infiltration is a massive undertaking that yields relatively small returns, the 
BATF has now honed in on a primary source, Harry Lamplugh. On May 23, 1994, the agencies 
obtained a search warrant authorizing both the BATF and the IRS to "search" the Lamplugh 
home. Included in the list of items to be seized were any firearms, ammunition, holsters, cleaning 
kits, gun cases, and firearm accessories. The Lamplughs' attorney points out that the warrant 
failed to name even one specific item. "Such warrants are vague, overbroad, and therefore 
unconstitutional", he said. 

The agents also seized complete financial and business records of the Borderline Gun 
Collectors Association from 1988 to the present. This included all computer records and any 
other documents related to the sale and purchase of firearms. Obviously, the BATF was on some 
sort of "fishing expedition". But the most amazing aspect of the warrant is what was not on it. 
There was no reference to any crime by any person. The BATF appears to hold not only the 
Second Amendment in disdain, but the Fourth as well. 

On Wednesday, May 25, 1994, the search warrant was executed. At about eight in the 
morning, Harry answered a I ~nts. His 
wife was in the bathroom at The original of this document is stored at pajama 
b ttom h . hi . the Historical Society at 225 North Roberts b t o s avmg s morrung ~re, u 

Street, Helena, MT 59620-1201. The phone 
they had my house secured i number is 444-2694. 



NOVEMBER 24, 1993 

LARRY HUGGINS, SPECIAL AGENT 
INTERNAL REVENUE SERVICE 
800 KENSINGTON 
MISSOULA, MT. 59801 

RE: SEARCH WARRANT EXECUTION - MARC ANDRA 

DEAR LARRY: 

I AM TAKING THIS OPPORTUNITY TO EXPRESS MY DISPLEASURE AT THE 
MANNER IN WHICH YOUR SEARCH WARRANT EXECUTION IN RAVALLI COUNTY 
WAS HANDLED. 

I DO NOT TAKE ISSUE WITH THE LEGALITY OF YOUR WARRANT OR YOUR 
AUTHORITY TO EXECUTE IT, NOR DO I CARE TO BE INVOLVED IN YOUR 
INVESTIGATION. I DO, HOWEVER, TAKE ISSUE WITH THE SEEMING LACK OF 
COMMUNICATION YOUR AGENCY EXHIBITED TOWARDS MY OFFICE. YOU 
NOTIFIED MY DISPATCHER AT 0645 THAT YOU WOULD BE IN MY COUNTY 
SERVING A SEARCH WARRANT AND PROMPTLY AT APPROXIMATELY 0745 MY 
OFFICE GETS A FRANTIC 911 CALL FROM THE ANDRAS. 

WHERE I HAVE A PROBLEM, IS YOUR LACK OF COMMUNICATION TO ME AND 
YOUR APPARENT UNWILLINGNESS TO COORDINATE WITH MY OFFICE. I 
EXPECT TO BE NOTIFIED IN A TIMELY MANNER WHEN ANY OUTSIDE AGENCY 
CONDUCTS AN OPERATION OF THIS TYPE IN THIS COUNTY. I THEN EXPECT 
TO BE INVOLVED UP-FRONT, NOT AFTER THE FACT. 

I HAVE ALWAYS COOPERATED WITH OTHER AGENCIES, YOURS INCLUDED, TO 
EVERY EXTENT POSSIBLE AND IF YOU OR YOUR AGENCY DISTRUST ME OR 
HAVE REASON TO BELIEVE I WOULD COMPROMISE YOUR INVESTIGATION, YOU 
HAD BETTER DISCUSS IT WITH ME. 

RAVALLI COUNTY SHERIFF 
205 BEDFORD, BOX 5022, HAMILTON, MT 59840 

(406)363-3033, FAX (406)363-7599 



I=SUSPECT THAT YOU KNEW WHO YOU WERE DEALING WITH, AND TO-CONDUCT 
AN EARLY MORNING RAID IN CIVILIAN CLOTHES, IN UNMARKED VEHICLES 
WITHOUT THE INVOLVEMENT OF MY OFFICE WAS FOOLHARDY. I AM NOT SURE 
YOUR AGENCY NEEDS THE NEGATIVE PUBLICITY THAT A SHOOTING INCIDENT 
WOULD INVITE, CONSIDERING THE CONDITIONS YOU WERE FACED WITH THE 
OTHER DAY. 

IN VIEW OF THE FACT THAT I AM THE DULY ELECTED SHERIFF/CORONER IN 
THIS COUNTY, AND IN VIEW OF MY 21 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE DEALING 
WIJH THE CITIZENS OF THIS COUNTY, I AM GOING TO DEMAND A LITTLE 
PROFESSIONAL COURTESY FROM YOU AND YOUR AGENCY, OTHERWISE WE WILL 
BE AT ODDS. MY INTENT IS NOT TO SOUND ARROGANT, HOWEVER, I WILL 
NOT STAND MUTE ON MATTERS SUCH AS THIS. 

IF WE CAN WORK THIS OUT, I DON'T INTEND TO TAKE THIS ANY FURTHER. 
IF NOT, LET ME KNOW. 

2 

SINCERELY, 
RAVALLI COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE 

JAY PRINTZ, SHERIFF/CORONER 
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Union Calendar No. 7 
104m CONGRESS 

1ST SESSIO~ H.R.666 
[Report No. 104-17] 

To control crime by exclusionlU')" rWt! refcno. 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

JA..'''fJABT 25, 1995 
Mr. McCOLIitrlrl intro~ed the following bill; wwch WiUi ref@l'Ted to the 

Committee on the Judidary 

FEBRUARY 2, 1995 

Committed to the Committee of the mole Haus@ on the StaU! of th= Un,ign 
a.nd ordered to be printed 

A BILL 
To control crime by exclusionary rule reform. 

I Be it enacted by' the Senate and H0'U.3e of Representa-

2 tives of the United States of Amenca i7l Congress a.ssembLed, 

3 SECTION 1. SHORT TrI'LE. 

4 This Act may be cit2d as the "Exclusionary Rule Re-

5 form Act of 1995". 



2 
1 SEC. 2. ADMlSSlBILlTY OF CERTAIN EVIDENCE. 

2 (a) L'J GE~""ERA.L.--Chapter 223 of title 18, United 

3 States Code l is' amended by adding' at the end the follow~ 

4 i~': 

5 "§ 3510. Admissibility c,f evidence obtained by search 

6 or seizure 

7 "(a) EvIDENCE Ol~TAINED BY OBJECTIVELY REA-

8 SONABLE SEARCH OR SEIZURE~--Evidence which is ob-

9 tained as a result of a search or seizure shall not be ex~ 

10· .. eluded in a proceeding in a court of the United States 

11 on the 'ground that the search or seizure was in violation 

12 of the fourth amendmen~~ to the Constitution of the United 

13 States, if the search or seizure was carried out in dr-

14 cum.stances justifyi.ng a.n objectively reasonable belief tha.t 

~ 5 it was in conformity with the fourth amendment. The fact 

16 that evidence was obtained pu.rsuE~nt to and within the 

17 scope of a warrant constitutes prim.a facie evidence of the 

18 ~ce of such circumsta.oc~s. 

19 "(b) EVIDENCE NOT EXCL""JDABLE BY STAT'C"TE OR 

20 RULE.-

21 "(1) GENERALLY.-Evidence shall not be ~. 

22 eluded in a proCE.-eding in a court of the United 

23 States on the . gro,md that it was obtained in viola-

24 tiOll of a. statute, an a.dministra.tive rule or reg-ula-

25 tion, or a rule. of procedure \lll.less exclu~on is ex-

26 pressly authorized by statute or by a ~e prescribed 



" 

EXHIBIT Jj _", 
DATE. 3-/7--q5 

3 Il8 If<O 

1 by the Supreme Court pursuant to statutory author-

2 ity. 

3 "(2) SPEctAL RULE RELATD."G TO OBJECTIVELY 

4 REASONABLE SEARCHES AJ."ID SEIZURES.-Evidence 
. " ''',., , , 

5 which is otherwise excludable under paragraph:, (1) 

6 shall not be excluded if the search or seizure was 

7 carried out in circumstances justifYing an:obje~tively 

8 reasonable belief that the search or, seizure was in 

9 conformity with the statute, administrative rule Or 

10 regula.tion, or rule of procedure, the viola.tion of " 

11 which occasioned its being -excludable. 

12 "(c) RULE OF- CONSTRUCTION.-This section shall 

13 not be construed to require or authorize the e.",<;;ciusion. of 

14 uviden.ce in any proceeding.". 

15 (b) CLERICAL A1!ENDMENT.-The table of sections 

16 i!.t the beginning of chapter 223 -of title 18, United Sta.tes 

l7 <Jade, is amended by adding at L1.e end the folloViing: 

"S51J . .Admissibility of e-;id.ence obtained by search or seu:ure:'. 
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lIonorable Dick (miley 

lJash. D. C. 

EJ.li.s lOll, ~lon'-;)lIn 

Feb. 27Lh, 19:)5 

wmm NO > {--:- ~ I. 

From Vern C. KnopATt ,?!;Z '/9S-;·' 
P. O. BOX 207 .: 
f.llistoll, ~lotlt~nfFUj~B 1--1;$ /~.o.: 

ph.' 40G-442-1131 

Re: IllS TACnc.S lIND 

ILLEGAL ACrS: 

1 have Us lened lo you on G. G. Liddy ShO\~ and I UDders tand Lila l you are 

Horking 011 a plan Lo elilnin.:tte Lhe IRS,and replace them wiLh a fa'ir Flat Tax 

or <1 COllSluliption Tnx. I pre[et- a CUIlSUlllptiol1 Tox,as lhis ,,,ould j rrilciicate lhe 

~laliclous sY>~LcllflLLogelher and be fair Lo all people. 
,1) . 

~Iy ',ife Wid have 0 lIon?ll(lous story Lo Lell whal the IRS did to us elderly 

ciLizelis OIl Oc.l 3()llI, J985. ,md al'e sLill ltaer<18sing us Lod[lY. 111eyattacked 

liS at our log hOllle lIear EllisLon, ~lonLana wiLh a 30 1lIC1l1bcr S\~AT TEAl'I made up of 

7 U. S. nm-;h<llls, lIiw.1Y Patl-oJ, & olhers. Ronald B. Phillips o[ Eugene, Oregon 

led Lhe <1Llnck. cirCl£IIV('lILcd our pcxv(!ll count.y Sherriff,Dave COlling+nd 

dpscendpd Oll us by a National Guard Copter, [l[lpeared at oue door disguised as 

LUST IIUU nJ~s. 'j] I(.y never illforilled LIS who they '>lere. 'lhey hid lJeiIi ncl trees and 

used Bull Ilorllr; "holiLing al us to cOllie out of ollr hallie or Lhey "iQuld BLOH us ouL­

Ily Hife ",as s(:nrec! lo deClLh. and Lold them they were Lressp;lssinglo get out. .. 

KepL us iIosto!;e (c.>r neady (I hours til I!!)' \1ife radioed our Depuly Sl10rri[[ <.It 

Deer l.odge, ~lonL.nnd he callie and look chal'ge.1he !\gents held hilll lip [or 1/~ hrs 

'l11en the Dc,puLy tel Lwo ~brslnlls in ll11d Lhey said lhat they had illforillation thal 

\>le had ~1;lChinr. (;llIlS !Hld llulOlllalic IVcapons. I said Lhat is a DNIN UE as 1 had not 

even evel: sef'lI n IIl.1chinc gUll or a automalic "capon of allY killd. 1 dCIIl:mdc;d lhat 

Lhey ills pee t all OUl- old regular guns h[lnging all Lhe wall, IJlrl' the ll;'o t-iarslnlls 

I,ould noL CVCIl look al them. We had Depuly llaugie, a Lawyer <Iud a Hillisler /IS 

'l'iLlIesses ill our house.Ihey showed us a reduced copy of a linrr<Ull and said Lhat 

He had nol filecl cerlain Taxes.alld look us to ",rong lewis « Cl<1rk county Jail. 

anc! prolllised us He "iould be back ill our beds that nile. HUll, I"e weee pl[lccJ in 

jail. \-Ie live in Powell coullly.Wrong jail. 1hey trenLeJ us as violent criminals. 

'[hey never hilcJ [lilY supporLing Affidavit in lid tings tating any calise or who oue 

Clccusel:S Here, '1'oLCl11y Illegal. No Due Process.llltl}' took us La a··[ed bldg. and' 

~Illg shot us and finger pdnted us,lllany questions~lboUl all our relations etc. 

lie found out lntel- thnt a Chuck and Carol- Hilliaillsoll of Brookings, Oregon signed 

n I'el'jul'C'd FnIse Affidavit thaL I-Ie bad ~!achille Guns and Automatic \"eapons.\~e had 

a copy o( lheie Affidavit later.Also these p~(1ple had not filed any Uti< reLurns 

[ur seveuJl yc;]rs and Lhey OIled the IRS $150,000.00, lllJl' the IRS never did do 

,JllY prosecuting o( lhelll,or 1113ke Lhem pay. 'l1lC! lI(S no doubt forgave their T3xes 

i.11 exclwnge for Lheil- lililily LIES and perjured a( [idavit alXluL us. ;;0 IRS used 

lhelll as IN['DHtlF:I{S, Tolally False at that. 

lie hCld Plll'dIilSCc! [l ll<Il d s Lrolll Trus t in 1977 fl.-Olll a legal Bonded and Licensed 

Fill<1l1cial ['lmlllC'l: in Bellvue, \~ashingL()n and h;]d everyLhing we owned deeded in 

to Lhis Tnls t . He I,ere i II ~lilling [or lIlany yeDrs and bad not made any profits 

up until 1982. Jll the ~1C'an lillie the II{S bad laken DahlslrOiIl lo court on selling 

Lhese Trus ls. Ilnh Is Lruill 11011 Lhe case in 1')83 along "'iLh 4 o[ his snleslllen. One 

o[ lhese sold IJS our LrusL,was Dave ~Iorris ~lon;J:s.;g(lvetl!-,IIW, /\gent Roger Hirth 

lnfonllatioll that I,C hnd the SillllC Trust,BUl' J\og",r Ihrth laId Dave Hortis that was 

too lIIuch invo I vecl nlld he Iv<IS 110 t goillg to illves t igCl te our Trus t. I/e have copy 

of lJil-th's RCI'(JL~t vel:ifyillg this. 'llIe IRS \>Icnt [L'omDisco\'el'y about us right 

I'l'osccuLioll,cilTlIIIIVc'IILing [lJJ tileir nonll,lL 20 SOllie various C<ltngories 

are SUI)l'os('d lo 1'1) Llll'u [irsl. ;l~',1jll No Due I'nJCess. _-;1 (" // /'/"--, 
c • - .~.., .' (If,1At -/11..-1(0/ r-



I'ilge 2. Dick AL1l1ey: lHS .. 

~Ir. Karl Daillstrolll ",110 llIade and sold the Twsts IVan tile case in the 9th circuit 

cour t in San Fwn Cisco, Ca liE. a Supreme cour t. lile verdic t was these Trus ts 

wer:e LEGAL Enlies,and so was lhe Tr:ust tilat He l'ul"chased [r:OIll Dave ~lor:r:isin1977. 

'Ille IHS I.;ould nol investigate our Tr:usl at all.\~e Here told by ~Iorris that we 

d it! NUl' 0\Y1l any th ing and tha t we did no t have to [ile taxes as the Trus t o"'Iled 

all our Assets and I,'ere recorded in Helena ~Iontana court Houso. 

So, IVe IVer:e advised by OUl' then attorney to sign a Plea l3argain I\grcelllenJin 1988. 
I 

Along in late 1982, He had a 'partner in our: famous Jay Gould ~Iinesand he wanted 

our 51% aml offered to 'l1\i\DE us gold and silver [or our 51% so we eventually did 

trade. lIe have ahlilYs hilll 300,000 tons of DUHP sLockpiled gold-silver ORE,and so 

I.;e had an Attorney make out all the papers on the LIKE KINll EXClli\NGE,of the un­

ref ined unprocessed gold -silver in the DWIlPs [or gold and silvel' processed 

Buillion gold coins ilnd silver bal"s. \~e paid Big 8 Andersen [inn in Denver colo. 

who are CPA Experts, ( ,$l,OOO.OO ) to research and file us a Heport that OUl' Like­

Kind E,~change did qualify [or the Like Kind Exchange under IRS CoJe 1031, thereby 

lYe would noL have ill1y Taxes clue until or unless we solei the l3uillion [or CIIS[[­

~Ioney, ilS \Ve Nr.VI~R cashed in according to IRS code 1m,s. 

'lhe gold & silver content in the dwnps wel'e tested iIlillly times by many ~Iine co's. 

and always ilssayed at 1/8th oUllce per ton,or 12/100ths ounce gold per ton und ONE 

ounce silver pel' ton. Total value \Vas $10 to 14,mllion dollars gross value. 

Ill' traded our: 51% Lo our Par:tner for ,f;3.56,~lillion Dollars, in gold & Silver. 

IJe have a leller frolll ~Ir. Cahill of the U. S, Treilsury Dept. silying that Gold 

~blple Leaf gold coins and silver bars ARE NUl' ~r)NEY :lhe IRS said it ;';,,5 money 

fllld Lhen in Dec. 8Lh, 1988 Robed J, Brooks the U. S. Assistant Attonley at l3uttle, 

rlouLana IYhell lYe \vere [arcEd to pay the IRS $ONE ~Iillioll Dollm:s, ~Iy attorney told 

Brooks that he IVouI.d have to take the gold and silvel' Buillion as pay. Brooks 

blO\.;ed up and said oh NO Lhat is NUl' mNEY ,that 1 IYould have to sell it and give 

him the IilOl1~y?1?7 First he said that it I~AS money ( IYhich it is NUl' ), then he 

\'iOuld not take it ilS (Jily alld said that it \Vas NUl' 1II0ney. All documented ••• 

'l11e 1I:S broke and violaled our Plea Agreement J or I, IYays.HE.VER any Justice. IRS 

ran over us like a SLeam Roller on every sillble right of OllrS, total disregard 

o[ every right we had. Put me on probation [Ol' 3 years. I never had the slightest 

sillell of a crim(against lIle in all Illy life. He never did anything wrong at any 

lillle. So , IVe ~Iel"e [arced again La selLl all our l3uillion we had [or a great loss 

ilnd pay Lhe lRS ,as gold and silver had depreciated 40% froll1 when we got it 

[rolll our parlller: thru a coin dealer ill lIelena,Holltana. 'lhe Coin Dealer we dealt 

IV1th l~aylle ~Iiller COiIlS, ( As our p<1rtner gave mller two checks for the 3.56 

~Iillion and ~Iiller Ims supposed La deliver the l3uillion to us,but he took 2 yrs, 

to do so. 'l11on ollr CPA, ~Ic Elroy and associaLes of ~Iissolll(l.. ~Iolltana found over 

$500,000.00 Lha t ~Ii lier shaded us. UUR CPA Dick SChroedel ,analyzed I~ayne', Niller' s 

A[fidavit LhaL he gave to Lhe lI(S,Lllld found Lhe cnOrtaollS theft and shortage to us 

and Lhe IRS would NUl' ill1.OI'; the shortage to our C[,A IS. 'Illis Dick Schwedcl Cpa 

wilh ~Ic Elroy ami associaLes of ~Iissoula, ~Iolltilila. was a [orlller employee fOl' the 

U;S,allCl hild quil [or Jl(S [ailing Lo keep lheir pl"oillise to Dick. 50 after Dick 

fi[',ul"ed all ollr taxes .. 'l1Il'N Lhe IRS persuaded Schroedel to go to work [or than 

ami s Li 11 is. so lES Iws denied us USI'! of our olm CPA, I think as done by IRS 011 

purpose,so I'C could IlOt usc him even IlOW, Also IYC had a 13013 Steel a sharp CPA in 

!:,lissouJa do nll OUt' l[lx('s and paid hiw several thousand dollnrs,lvllCn he \Vas done 

then the IRS told us ,,'e have to fit-e Bob Steel as they ",ould NOT accept his \vork 

thell \,e lost all lklt lIIoney and had to get Dick Schroede1.5chroedel al\Yays told 

1I.~ r:rrr lo leI I. hilll illlyliting lh:IL 11'2 did nol ivillll La be told. 777 '7 J ;; /rV ! / 
"//.I',(I1. l , /../ J! rf I ~ 



EXHIBIT ____ (d .... -__ _ 
"I. 

Poge 3, Dick Al11Icey: 

Of course we know nOlv LhoL Schroedel would have Luld UK' IHS 

low down dirty unjust Lt-ailot:. 

DATE 3 - /7 -CfS 
HT3 {~o 

our Business.A real 

'Ille ~bin 2 culprits ill our deal was the SPEClAL N;[]{l', Honald 13. Phillips of 

Eugene, Oregoll, who {Jilt the SHilL Terull on us a Lr)Lal surprise attack. and Lhe 

oLher was and is the Assistant I). S. Attorney l~obert J, Brooks of Butte, ~lont. 

Brooks ",rote up a 26 (loge lIeport <bled <lnd ,<;18ncd by him on Aug. 5th, 1987 that 

he gave to the Di~;lrkl Judge 018rles C, Lovell. 'll1e HqXJrl soys Lhat He lied 

and NEVER did hove OilY Stockpiled or Dump Ore,llCllcce we do NUf geL 1l11y Like Kind 

Exchange, lie said severol t lilieS lhat Vern I(nop[ Lied and 1he fac twas lhat Vern 

Kllopf never dId klVe any 300,000 tons of stockpiled are. ~Iost outrageolls LIES 

as Ive have all:oys had the second class gold are in lhese dl.nllps ever sellC'2 1887 

alld 1917. He hove St. Joe minet:nl.s P?[XJrtfls their Geologist assoyed them in 1986; 

I-Ie llDV(? 1887 one! 1\)17 Geol.ogists Report saying lheir is lhousands of lons of are 

on Lhese dllrnp~;; IJe have a HelXJr t by Anoconda ~l inewls co. da ted June 9 th, 1982 

saying that lheit: ore 500,000 tOllS of dLUlIP are oml ossoying .2 Lo.25 oz. gold 

per tall. ond severol major company's RefXJrLs all aoout the srune. So Robert Brooks 

u.s. AtLorney perjured his Report to deny us 'our Large tax credits we would have 

hiKliHl our Like Kind Exchange. An Absolute 013S11ZUCnON Of JUSTlICE, and with­

holdillg all l.:.:xculpotory Evidence hidden from' the District Judge. 1I0w can'a U. S. -

Assis Lalit At torney cOlllllit such lies and 1[~Jus tic41gains t us citizens u,.d get 

oway wiLh it 7?'l1hen later in Sept. 25th, 1987, 1 took two IRS Agents, ( Ron 

Phillips alld I(enl Cl-eebo; my LlVO attorneys ~lac l'lIersull , and Doug Kelly and Halt­

Eved y f rOIll Bu L le, ~IOIIL, Look them all to our gould Hille and lhey go t their 01V11 

;,01l1[11es frolll the dumps and panned a whole string of free gold frUIll lheir own 

s~lIIl['les and also l'Iolked on most of the dLUnps, Lhey Vlere shocked at all the gold 

Lhey panned ,lid ]k.'ll Phillips soid La us that we had OVER 300,000 tons of dLUTlpS 

<Jml_ lw believed it. Bruoks rna.de his false report Aug 5th, 1987, 1hese guys 

all h'ent our- ~li.lles on Sept, 25th 1987, about 50 days later. So, Ron Phillips had 

50 (bys to i nfonn I(obert Brooks that Ill' and Creebo went lo our ~Iines and panned 

gold and walked on the dLUlIIJS. BlIl' no one ever corrected Brooks. If Brooks hau not 

nl:lde stich a l;a lse ](eport we would have never been pr.osecuted by Owr les Lovell 

in the Distri.ce Colll-t and we 1V0uid not have owed the IllS hardly any taxes as 

Ill' would have had a legal. liKE KIND EXOIANGE, tax free. A horrible Injustice to 

III)' family o[ ](, years oE ~Iining and sIJent our lives developing our gold ~lines. 

111en to top i l all of[ we \"ere forced to toke Bankruptcy in 1991 to save our 

fiSSEl'S. as Lite InS seized ollr legal Sbekinah CoLporation we established in 1989 

to go on the Vancouver Stock market. lhen'lheBallkruptcy Trustees Wm. I(ebe and 

Neil Jensen forced liS into chopt. 7 without us having any Attorney of record,. 

Lhey 1'lOuld not woiL til IVe found a I3ankruptcy At torney ,ns they were scarce. 

'lhe IHS put us iuLo Poverty for the past 4 years,and seized our home and our 

gold ~Iille <lnd Ile\'; ore ~Iill Iwt'Lh 2 million; all our heavy Equiptment and ~he 

Llollhuplcy Truslee \'\11. Kebe is trying to sell everything for $900,000.00 aIid 

flrco offered us $20-lI1illion for the Jay Gould Nine in June 1982.mS claims lYe 

owe Lhem more after Lhey goL ONE: Hi 11 ion in 1988. Our la"'Yer then Bill Koontz 

said we did not Olve lhan '1IIYlllore. \-Ie have never bad a court trial in tax court 

ot- a juclgcJllent fLom any court s!.1ying He OIVed any taxes, \-Ie are trying to raise 

sowe money [or a tax aLLomey to contest the·IRS prooE of claim and have our 

t[lXCS [Idjucl ica ted thl-U the lklllkt-upley' court under IllS code 505. He have 'no way 

Lo IXllTOh' [lilY 1I10l1ey 01Te! so we are 1100v on verge of losing everything Ive Harked 

[or dlll"ing Lile p,'lSt JlI ycors.One hell of 0 ,yay to treal citizells. 
AU 1.- "'hole slory is 011 T(lpe. 
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JHS. 
Page 4. Dick /mlley: 

exist 
'Ihe IllS h<Js c<Jused LIS to liV0 Oll ,~ 303.00 Socia L Security, pIlls $lGO SSI.-

plud tr153.00 per month foc past II yeacs.about ,~5GUO.O() pel:' year. 
\ p;: 1H1 II) S-I'I1/1\ ("; , 

\1e have a researched Lm,ryel:' s Opillioll, ~Ir. .101111 lJaly of Kelllleh'ick,' II<Jshington 

Lhe foJiOl".illg about the lltS: Quote: 

'lhe U(S vi.olatE'l1 OUI:' Due Pl:'ocess RighLs: 

['10 notice 01:' :lrilllinistrative r,evi.cIV!,f the Alleged Assessment W<JS provided; 

FurLher, the contract ( Plea B;l1:g<Jin Agreell1ent), requixed IRS to give Knopf a 

sLaLutory notice hlllell Iwul.d permit Knopf to appeal the mallci: to Lhe Tax court; 

'[he lilS bypass0d LllCse rightsllY going direcLly to aSSQSSlllcnt <Jnd Seizul:'ej 

'lhe IllS has vi.olated both constituLional and contractur<Jl requirementsj 

~Ir. John Daly [urthel:' st<Jtes th<Jt: 

lie believe COUl:'t docLDnents in the Bankruptcy and Distdct courtfile should be 

sufficient to [lLOve this Cilse. ( Un-quote ). 

TL-ouble is: He have no lVay to t-aise lliolley to pay the lm,ryer to fight our case. 

IJe I,ullid suce like to tE'sti [y and tell our stacy bc[ot'E~ your Oversight comnitee. 

'lhe forl,goi,nj; 'I p~lges of OIiC sLory is only the Lip of the icebeq;. I ::un no\". 76, 

Ilearly 77 yrs. old !1nci the ll\S h;]5 cOlllpletely destruyed our Ivlmle family Lyall 

Lheir lIl1-g(x'lJy lIIaUcious, illegal ,unfounded, cdminnl attacks 011 Illy wHe and 1 

nnd Illy tliO 1\1:01111 SOliS. 

\-Ie I".cre aln'ildy to go 011 lhe Vadcouver B.C. Stock n<Jrket, Wilh~)Ur legal coq)ot'lltion 

in (\I)r 11. 19<)J, <Jlld have [inances Lo rUIl our ORE ~IILL and produce gold & sih'er,­

I.-ilen n Ilacbara Davis a NOVICE collection o[[icet- [rOin Bozeman ,~lol1tana SEIZED 

our Shekin:Jh Gold ~Iine co. INC. illegally without a 6901 TmnsfCt'ee Notice to 

our Corp. 01: ,~ilhoul a recorded Lein ill Lewis & Clark county on our Corp. She 

cl;]illiod I".e [lid our assets in tile corp. which VIas an outdght fraudulent lie.M 

corp. aLtorney made it <JU up a ~lR. John ShonLz.lIe told this lJacoora Davis that 
I 

she h<ld lo aLide Ly ~lonlal1a LClI-I and that she had to have a recorded Lein before 

she could seize anythi1lg, in Lelvis ,"x. Clark county, and that we did NOr hide our 

assets in lhe Corporation. 1\11 totally illegal.Shc Seized our Corp. anyway •• 

just Ivhell I".e I".ere already to go into production lVithoul:' ORE NlLl.Ivith cap,'!city 

of 80 lOllS of ore per day. rES never had any pt-oo[ of any kind that we even 

thought abouL hiding our asseLs, I".e never evell thought about such a thing eHher •.• 

So ~Ic. Dick Anney, lIIaybe you can see "hy this out of control ~1alicious SI~at 

teallling IIi')ncy I".asting l3un:>all the IRS has to be replaced by a constitutional 

Conn of taxation like a ConsLDnption Tax fairly adrainistered to OUl- U.S. citizens 

that produce the bulk or Lhe EcollOl1lY of Lhis nation. 

lheft~ are J[WlIY olhers IvllO have beell illegally attacked by this IRS too. 

'l11ey lllegallY...l'QJK OUR PROPERTIES Hl'1l1OUr JUST CON!'ENSATION,OR NO DUE PHOCESS etc. 

so pleilse creaLe SOllie 11eH 1.1I11S llwt no government 13rnnch can (TAKE) our 

privaLe properties fro1[1 us citizens. S'lD!' 111IS unconstitutional GnAB or call 

it Extortion. EII[ol:'ce our IILh Amendment constitutional GOD GIVEN RIGHI'S ••. 

'lhe InS BUNO[ lws violaled ouc 1st, 5th, Gth, 8th,13lh, constiluLionaI-

11l11clI<.ImeIlLs HIGIfl'S, IIlId all oue Civil Hight~1Yith Lheir fraudulel1t Dcts against us. 

Foe GUU'S ANIJ US CrrrZI~N'S IUGlffS and AlIlcbca's future stop all this 'lY~NY NOH ... 

Tax I,ise lie Il'lve .':LiLl got ,$2 ~Iillion doll.m:s of legal deductions llwt Il\S never 
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['age 5. IHS 

t:XHIBIT_ 5 
DATE.. 3 -I=;~-" 

Dick t\nney: .i L liB /bo 

To Slnn it up bdefly j 

h'e never I"ere Tax Pl-oteslors, in [net my wife was n JusLice o[ the Peace in' 

lhe Lown o[ Lincoln, tlontana [or 2} years, being appoinLed by the coullLy coomissioners 

of Lewis l"" Clark cOllnLy,~fontana. 

\Je nlwnys had reputable Lax Cpa's figure our tax~+llltl never had nny dlsputes 

IYilh the IRS. We alIYays relied ·on Attomeys,and licensed ones to make out our papers. 

\Je figure that the IRS Agent Ronald n. Phillips had an extreme EGO to go up the 

lnckler to [alOe wilh the IRS, Fact is that he got a BIG CITATION from Washington 

D.C. for doing his great Illegal ~jobby~ on us, Our Im~yer asked Phillips to tell 

h1m about- it,but of course he would not. 
I 

tlllOlher Agent was ~1iclJ:lel Schultz of Coos Bny Oregon who first Jlnnped on us 

while lYe lived in Ikookings, Ore.for 2y~s:,then he got promoted to IHg office 

in Portland, Oregon. 

\Jhile we lived in Brookings, Oregon, the IRS Agents along IVHh Arrol lJowns,local 

county police entered our posted Home at 010/18 Hinchuck road, thru lock~ gate 

and was in our hallie and unlocked and unbiocked our garage doors and drove 'our 

vintage 197G cadi llac oul and look pictures, that we now have ,with words on the 

pholo of: pic lures by Arrol Downs. 'lhis all done without our knolvIedge and 

I"llhout any sE':.lrch ",arrant. Also when we returned from a trip we found many of 

our Trust Papers missing from our Files =- ill our \lome ••• We figure that the IRS 

AgCills took lhem, who else 7? 111is was in 1983. 

A greaL crime all us IoI3S in 1985 after the Swat team on U!J neor Elliston, Mont. 

!;as the IHS filed G criminal counts on us and filed it in the wrong Jurisdiction 

in tftllllalla,whcl1 we lived in Brookings, Oregon,pul us in wrong county jail,os , 

we lived in Powell, coUtlty', they had to dismiss 011 G charges, as our. lowyer 

got all Lhe Juuge LoveIl,Dist. Judge. Was dismissed in Feb. 13th, 1986.IRS made 

my wife and I go lhru this ordeal totolly:' iIlegoI. ~one of them ever even 

thought of apologizing to us ,and we have suffered real slander 8mI trauna on 

this and other ordeals. Too many to tell here. 

\Jhen IVe paid the IRS ill District court dec.8,1988 the ONE. Hillion doIlors in 

money llnd propcrties,lhcn lhe next day Dec, 9th,1988, the IRS placed a fraud 

penally on us of $t,12,l t,2,10. and stnrted adding interest on it.?17\Je do not. 

know to lhis day,Feb. 28th, 1995, where we stand ns lhe IRS figured our taxes 
~"" '~. and nIl we kllo\~.is that Lhe lH~~way too much powCtfO charge penalties, cornpou~ . 

inl.erest,alld fraud cllClrgcs at their OWII volition ami it all has to be changed.': 

\Je hwe ne\Ysp<1pers from several states how the IRS wrote articles about us and"", , 

lold thnt \Ye cculd spcnd 15 years in jail and pay big' rilles etc. BEFOHE we' •. !­

ever had a trial, or ever our Laxes were figured,in 1985,We were told that wd' , 

\Yere innocent til proven guilty in a court of law. 1he IRS figured because we 

spell t 34 years of our lives mining we \~ere rich ancl it \Vas said an}'IVay that they 

were going to make all example out of us.\ve worked for 34 years for Nml!ING11111 

'Ihey would have ki lIed LIS by the s\Yat learn jLlst like (vAm, IF my wife had not . 

radioed our sheriff and he came & stopped thern,'lhey had an aI1:bulahce and_ fire 

truck standing by. In the eyes of Justice, we should have a presidential Pardon. 

and the government should 1'<1y us reslitution and give us our gold Nines and Home 

back to us. 10 long years of this Tyranny is too tnuch for us citizens. 

lie \Yould like to have a full CONGRESSIONAL INVESTIGATION OF OUR ORDEAL. ........ 
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Gold miner forfeits $1.7 million to IRS 
'Staunch 

American' pays 
record cash income 
tax settlement 

By Bill Wilke 
Standard State Bureau 
HELE:-lA - A 70-year-old Ellis­

to:l-area gold miner handed over 
$.;90,000 in cash and a S5oo,ooo piece 
of property to federal coun Thurs­
day as part of a plea agreement 
struck with federal officials over in­
come tax violations. 

Vern Knopf, who said he had 

spent some 30 years living in "a log 
cabin won;e than Abe Lincoln had,"­
also signed over to the government 
some $770,000 out oi the recent $3.5 
million sale of a mine near Stemple 
Pass. 

lnternal.Revenue Service officials 
say the agreement amouots to the 
largest cash federal income tax set­
tlement in the state's history, 

Knopf, described by his lawyer as 
the victim of a "trust peddler," was 
arrested at his home in a wooded 
area near Eliiston last April. 

The arrest· came after a 90-
minute w;tit by federal man;/uls, 
wbo fearej Knopf might have had 
automatit: weapons in the bouse, ac­
cording to news accouots at the 

time. 
Knopf was charge<! with failing to 

me tax returns on $3.7 million 
earned between 1980 and 1982. IRS 
officials estimated be owed some 
$714,000 in taxes on the inceme. 

In testimony Thursday, Knopf de­
scribed himself as a "staunch 
American" who was misled bv a 
now-deceased Washington inv'est­
ment cour.selor. 

Knopf said he was told by LfJe 
counselor in 1977 that he would not 
have to me income tax returns if he 
signed all his assets over to an off­
shore charitable trust. 

"I didn't know anything about 
them," Knopf said. "I'm a gold 
miner." 

Knopf said hI! struggled finan­
cially much of his life as a small 
miner .u:d sought out the invest­
ment cour.selor when he realized he 
had acc-.rmulated considerable of 
wealth. He said he wanted to see 
the money "do some good" through 
the charitable trusL . 

"I'm sorry if 1 caused any offense 
to the government," he said, "be­
cause I'm:: staunch American." 

U.S. At:Jrney Pete Dunbar in 
Billir.gs said in a telephone inter­
view aiter the sentencing that, in 
his experience, a defendant "pleads 
guilty to a criminal violation only 
w..ause they are in fact guilty. 

"1 hope it illustra tes we will jump 
on people with a lot of money.as 

well as those without quite so 
much." . 

Knopf was initially ch3rged with 
felony tax evasion, but t.lJe charge 
was reduced to misdemeanor fail­
ure to me an income tax return as 
part of the plea bargair_. Cnarges 
against Knopfs v.i!e, Lorene, were 
dropped as part of the agreement. 

Knopf paid off the delinquat 
taxes and penalties with a $430,000 
certified check raised through the 
sale of gold and silver bullian, a 
deed on an estimated !SOO,OOO piece 
of Oregon property, S60,000 from a 
down payment on the sale of a mine 
near Stemple Pass, and the assign­
ment of another $170,000 he will re­
ceive later from the min~ sale. 

Knopf said he ~ntly sold the 
mine to a group of investon; lor $3.5 
million. 

He also was sentenced by U.S. 
District Judge Charles Lovell to 
three years of probation for the tax 
violation. 

Knc~_'fs attorney, Douglas Kelley 
of He..ena, said the ftnancial ar­
rangements with the IRS were com­
pleted only minutes before Thurs­
day's sentencing. 

"We really bad to scramble," 
Knopf told the court. 

Kelley :;aid aiter the sentencing 
that his client was not left destitute 
by the settlement, but had felt dis­
tressed over treatment he r:!Ceived 
from the fRS. 

McntaniJ 

Va-tech· dental plans. head· regents' agenda 
Commissioner 

~. .. 
says U-System lacks 
money to fund 
hygiene programs 

By nob Ane. 
A.l<>Cla~ PrMs Writer 
HELE:-iA - The Boartl of Re-' 

gents will be asked next week to 
delay any decision on three compet­
ing proposals to create dental hy­
giene programs at vocational-tech­
mcal ~nters because of the high 
cest of such courses, said Carrol 
;'::-:'\use, cor.unissioner of higher 

gram is $150,000 to $200,000 and that 
much money is not available in the 
Montana t:niversity System. 

The state has purc.hased two of 
the facilities - Heier.a ar:c! Missou­
la - and is asslL-ll::;; responsibility 
for. paying off boneis that financed 
construction of the .otber three, 
Krause said. The regents may cen­
sider refinancing the bonds if that 
would save money, he added. 

Also on the regents' agenda is a 
report on the growing cursing short-

. age in Montana and the nation. The 
uni ven;i ty sys tern has trimmed its 
nursing programs, reducing the 
Montana State University courses 
because of dwindling funds and en­
,."llment. 

the state will need in the future and 
the regents will be looking for ways 
to increase enrollment in such pro­
g.."3.IIlS. The solution certainly will 
:-equi:"e more money bec:l'.lSe ours­
L'l6 courses requi .... e a Jarge u\L'TIber 
of faculty, he said. 

"It would be wry difficult for any 
of our institutions to divert that 
kind of money to offer a program," 
said Krause, whose office will rec­
ommend the regents defer· action at 
their meeting here next Thursday 
-and Friday . 

In addition to the expense, dental 
hygiene has been losing popularity 
among students and that's an added 
concern for the school that would 
eve;>tIlally start such a program. he 

workers, if another institution 
doesn't offer a program. 

Pla;:;; we,e s:.;bmitted by the vo­
tec!:l c",,,ters in Butte, Great Falls 
and h:::~er..a; ti:e :C_::i! propc-'"~ ~.~ 
L:.. cocjt:=.ction ·Nit.~ ?'11untaca. Te-.:.~. 
The regents are involved because 
the 1S87 Legislature voted to turn 
over contr\ll of the state's five vo)­
techs to the board. __ .' . ., .. _: : , 

In a related matter, the regents· 
will review a progress report on tile 
transition of vo-tech conL..nJ fro::n 
local Sdlool districts to the board. 

Krause said a major issue to be 
decided will be how closely the vo­
tech centers in Billings, Butte' and 
Missoula will be affiliated with the 
,· .... ~1""c~ ~ .... t""r<::p MtillEl!S. C10se ties 

Butte's Freebourn 
urges: decision t~i? year 

:. Butte Vo-Tech an;: :.100= Tech officia", ·will attend the sta~c's 
Board of Regents mc-eting next weeJr. in Helena to present their pro-

. posals for a new den;.a] bygie..ne program at the Vo-Tech. . _. . 
, The delegation's pro~ will be mace even though Montana's 
commissioner for hig!ler education says he will ask the regents...to 
delay a decision on t!Je mutter. c·· - '.", '{," c.· 

. Commissioner Ca::-rol Krause says the regents' priorities sbould 
be funding existing programs rather than new programs, especially 
since funding existing programs already is a problem: ....; ... 
. For example, reg~nts Will diseuss at the meeting the state's nurs­
ing shortage and how the Unlversity System can reJ::ledy the prob­
lem. Nursing programs have been cut, and Krause says the system 
will nroduce only half the nllT:!e! needed in the state in the future. 

....... ---:~- TJ" __ •• __ ' __ , '-" 'C .. Uo V",-'T'~h n;-.-.t",.- l-f':)~ ~M1T"""" 
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JESUS IS LORD OF ALL 

Epn. 6 : 17 

BlENDS, EDUCATED and DEDICATED for REAIr.-­
SPIRITUAL WARFARE ATTACK wi th TRUTH.-;;:"~:-'-.. -=-----::::>D-

"BE SOBER DE VIGILAN'r" !l Pet. 5 

********* * What you don', * * know CAN hurt you! * 
********* 

REPQRT ON LOST "HUNTERS" 
TRIGGERS STATEWIDE ALERT 

INVOLVING THE 

The story of the "lost hunters" involved in a Federal "SWA'r" 
instigated upon an elderly Elliston couple at their peaceful 
mountain home, has triggered an ALERT to the MONTANA VIGILANTES 

and ~ther concerned citi~ens. This Statewide ALERT is designed 

to draw attention of the un-informed public,to the dangerous· 

activity that is ,taking place under the ruse of "Law enforcement" 

,not ,iust in Montana but nationwide. On October 10,198'5 an 

unbel l€"lable event occurred like a "f{aloween Nightmare" as im­
personators dressed as hunters and ,armed,camoufI~~ed a~~nts 

trespassed upon posted private property with the aid of seven 

U.S.Marshals unadvised by the local sheriff,threatening to use 

tear gas if the couple did not remove themselves from their home. 
Such"terrorist activity" is indeed unbecoming to American life­
sty,le and established Constitutional protections. 
It is expected that 'the ALERT will instigate an investigation 
through the office of the U.S.Attorney General and the United 
States Justice Dept. Reports,for those interested,will be avail­
from: THE VIGILANTE REPORT, Box 1544, Billings ,Montana.5910) 

Is FREEDOM for You? 
ria ;.. Rernember this tx'u th, a govor mnunt thu twill 0 t~t11 your tr 66 om.s 
tod lll w1ll not stop at tLLking your l1re tomorrow or "IS aoon "a they 
have an !ro~1p on the Pdopl~. rt '.:I 1'1 ght or dl e !lId you l'~nlly have 
no ohoice it you vulue lira or froodom. -
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TESTIMONY IN OPPOSITION TO HOUSE BILL 160 
MARCH 17, 1995 

SHERRY SCHEEL MATIEUCCI 
UNITED STATES ATTORNEY 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF MONTANA 

House Bill 160 attempts to address a phantom problem. The sponsors have apparently 

concluded that there is insufficient communication between and among federal, state and local 

law enforcement professionals. While communication, being imperfect, can always be 

improved, Montana is fortunate to enjoy strong partnership relationships among those persons 

at every level of government who devote their lives to public safety. In our cities, towns, tribal 

communities and rural areas, effective law enforcement depends on these partnerships. This 

bill, if adopted, would do nothing to strengthen relationships; it would instead foster an 

atmosphere of exclusion, distrust and disharmony, none of which serve the interests of 

Montana's citizens. No piece oflegislation can require people to work well together but poorly 

considered legislation such as this can create difficulties where none existed. 

In a closely connected and sparsely populated state like Montana, it is appropriate, in 

most situations, for federal law enforcement officers to let a local sheriff know when they will 

be carrying out their duties in the sheriff's county. The judgment, however, of when it is and 

when it is not appropriate must rest with law enforcement ... it cannot be mandated. 

What really happens most of the time is that a federal law enforcement officer needs 

and wants the assistance of the sheriff in order to carry out his or her responsibilities more 

effectively. Conversely, many times when a federal agent is in a county it is at the request of 

1 



the sheriff and the agent is providing professional assistance, either on a matter or mutual 

interest or one in which such assistance is thought to be valuable by the sheriff. 

The partnership of state, local and federal law enforcement extends far beyond the 

relatively simple and' straightforward issue of physical communication. There are a number 

of formal organizations voluntarily established to facilitate mutual support at every level. 

There are eight area drug enforcement task forces, each made up of at least five counties' law 

enforcement professionals plus federal and state representatives. All of these task forces are 

funded primarily .with federal monies administered by the Board of Crime Control. In 1995 

the Board will administer more than $2.25 million provided by the United States Department 

of Justice. In addition to the anti-drug task forces, tribal, local, state and federal law 

enforcement officers work together on task forces to address border issues, crime on Indian 

Reservations, environmental crimes, violent crime, health care fraud, violence against 

abortion-services providers and their patients, and actions of anti-government activists. 

There are also mutually supported task forces to address children's justice issues, violence 

against children, and compensation for victims of crime. 

An extremely significant federal, state and local partnership effort involves community 

policing. Many towns, Indian Reservations, cities and counties, and the State of Montana 

itself, have benefited from federal efforts to enhance local law enforcement. The Violent Crime 

Control and Law Enforcement Act of 1994 has permitted the United States Department of 

Justice and my office to distribute over $4.5 million to fund hiring of sixty-five law 

enforcement officers in twenty-one towns, nineteen counties, six Reservations and the State 

Highway Patrol. 

2 



EXHIBIT_~~ ___ 

DATE 3- i7'-15 
HBj~o 

perpetrators. In 1994 S500,000 was given to local law enforcement to assist in their drug 

prevention efforts. In 1995 to date~ nearly S120,000 has already been distributed. 

All ofthese facts and factors demonstrate that there is no problem with mutual respect, 

cooperative effort, and professional support between federal and local law enforcement 

professionals. Each has an important contribution to make and none could be as effective 

without the other's strength. Please do not create controversy where none exists. I request 

your vote in opposition to House Bill 160. Thank you for your consideration. 

4 



GERRY L SPENCE 

EoWIJU) P. MORl'.RlTr' 

ROBERT P. ScHuSTER 

GARY L SHOCKIT 
J. DoUGlAS McCAIlJ. 
ROY A.J.~COBSON.JR 

Walter Hammermeister 
P. O. Box 1153 
Conrad, Montana 59425 

Dear Mr. Hammermeister: 

November 9, 1992 

Gl.EN G. DEB RODER 

KE.~1 W. SPE.~CE 
ROBERT A. KRAUSE 

HE.ITHER NOBLE 

ROBERT R. ROSE.)R. 

ROBERT R. ROSE. 1II 

Thank you for your lette.r. I especially appreciated your letter to Sheriff 
Bruce Whittaker. You make good sense, my friend. Too bad the country 

ted with sheriffs like you. 

G. L. Spence 
Of SPENCE, MORIARITY & SCHUSTER 

GLS/lm 

15 SotmlJACKSON STREIT • P.O. Box 548 • JACKSON. WYOMING 83001 • 307-733-7290 
2424 PIONEER AVE.'iUE, S[;ITE 302 • P.O. Box 1006 • CHEYENNE, WYOMING 82003 • 307-635-1533 



Sheriff Bruce Whittaker 
Boundry County Sheriffs Office 
Bonners Ferry, ID 83805 

Dear Sir: 

September 15, 1992 

I support your efforts to investigate the confrontation 
between u.S. Marshals with other Federal law enforcement agents 
and Randy Weaver and his family and Kevin Harris. 

All I know of the situation is what I've read in the 
newspaper. I suspect the Federal Officers exceeded their 
authority and certainly did not use good discretion in their 
actions. When a person has been isolated and neutralized for a 
year and a half, that is probably more time than he would serve 
in jail for selling 2 sawed off shot guns, if he was convicted. 

In the United states of America a person is still supposed 
to be innocent until proven guilty. This minor charge certainly 
is no reason to shoot a 14 year old boy in the back, while he is 
running away, nor to shoot a woman through a window while she is 
in her own horne, holding open a door for her family so they can 
get in the house. I suspect the Federal Officers was trespassing 
on private property and doing it at night. I have worked with 
Federal law enforcement officers long enough, it will be very 
hard for me to even believe the 2 shots that Xilled the boy and 
mother could ever have been an accident. 

I strongly believe if this investigation is strong enough to 
crack the resistance you will run into, there will be and 
certainly should be some deliberate Homicide charges filed and I 
hope you also can charge what ever superiors that suggested that 
type of surveillance as he knew or should have know that type of 
confrontation would have resulted from the Federal Officer's 
action, and that confrontation reaction would have happened in a 
much larger area than just Idaho. 

I really don't like writing such a letter, I am receiving 
good retirement pay as a sheriff. I have been sued many times 
but never once did a case against me or my department ever get to 
trial. I can match situation and my experience with just about 
anyone or department, my deputies have been shot and shot at 
including situations by mentally demented and highly drugged 



LETTER - Sheriff Bruce Whittaker 
September 15, 1992 
Page 2 

EXHIBIT 7 
DATE.. 3-1'7 -95 
1 ~ {orB I~o 

individuals. Each case was quickly defused with me usually being 
the one taking the person into physical custody, yet you will 
have a hard time finding anyone that has ever seen me with a 
firearm visible on me, while I was on the job. I can shoot, I 
believe Dick Cade can vouch that I am a member of the FBI-NA 
possible club. I have been well trained how to aggravate an 
irate person to slightly assault you so you can arrest them, even 
the wayan officer walks up to a truck can get a person on the 
fight, conversely proper action can neutralize a situation 
without any violence. 

At the very least, section 1983 Civil Rights as been used to 
bring and keep local and state officials down to earth. The 
Bevins decision can do the same thing to Federal Officials. 

Good investigation and good luck. 

Sincerely, 

walter Hammermeister 

cc: Honorable Governor Cecil Andrus 
Attorney General of Idaho 
County Attorney Boundry County 
Gerry Spence 
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The Honorable Janet RenO 
Attorney General of the united States 
Main Justice Building 
lOth and Constitution AV~., ~oom 5111 
Washin9ton, D.C. 20530 

Dear Ms. Reno: 

As the Member of Congress representing the First 
Congressional District of Utah. I have been approached by 
lit$rally dozens of constituents who are deeply concerned 
;r:egarding :statements attributed to you during a "60 Min.utes tl 

broadcas~ regarding Second Amendment rights to keep and bear 
arms. My purpose in writing is to request a written 
clarific~tion from you on your statements, as well as to obtnin 
a statement ot Department of Justice policy on such matters. 

First, it has been alleged by some ot my constituents 
that you made the following statem~nts during tne QO Minutes 
interview in response to a question on wbat your definition of 
a "cultist" would be. yOU allegedly responded: 

"A cultist. is one who has a strong beliaf in the 
Bible and the Second Coming of Christ; who frequently 
attends Bible studies; who has a high level of financial 
giving to a christian cause; who home schools for their 
children; who haa accumulated survival foods and has a 
strong belief in the Second Amendment; and who distrusts 
big government. Any of these may qualify (a person as a 
cultist) but certainly more than one would cause us to 
strongly look at this person as a threa~, and his family 
as being in a risk situation that qualified for government 
interference. Waco was one of those situations that 
qualified under our definition of people beinq at risk 
that necessitates government action to save them.1I 

I would appreciate specific answers to the following 
questions. 

(1) Did you, in fact, make such a statement and does 
that aCQurately reflect your views as the Attorney General of 
the united states? 

N3SNVH'~NO:> 1'0:~l ~6/0l/CO 
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(2) If so, ho~ has this manifested itself into official 
Departmental guidelines or policy? Most specifioally, is there. a 
policy or ongoing operation target:l.ng individuals for f~deral 
scrutiny based ~olely on their fitting one or more of the above-
mentioned criteria? . 

Second, my constituents ha.ve been contaoting me of late 
to inform me that the Department of Justice, in conjunction with 
law enforcement agents from the Buz:eau of Alcohol, 'tobacco and 
Firearms (BATF), are planning nation-wide r~ids on the private 
homes of individuals primarily in the Western United States in the 
coming weeks because ot. suspeoted violationt3 of federal gun laws. 

During my fourteen years in Congress, I have he.ard many 
rumors a.nd government "conspiracy theories. II While I usually take 
them with a "9~~in of salt," I must confess that this specific 
allegation appears to be gaining in f.requency <;lnd consist.ency. 
Some individuals for whom I have great respect and a long 
assooiation have come f.orward recently to give me this 
information. In fac!:;;, one such individual, whom I consider to be 
very reliable and credible. told me that he personally counted 35 
agents from the BATF together in Moab, Utah, recently, and that 
each agent was equipped with a sidearm. 

(3 )Is the Department of Justice currently planning to 
work with the BATF, the FBI, or any other federal law enforcement 
a~ency, to engage in speoial raids on the private homes of U. s. 
Citizens because of suspected federal arms violations? 

(4) Does the Department of Justice have knowledge of 
the BATF' 5 recent appearance in Moab, Utah, and if so, what were 
~ha reasons for 35 armed BATF agents to congregate in auch a small 
town in my State of Utah? 

Please provide me a written response to the above 
questions as soon as possible. The information you provide will 
be most helpful in assisting me as I oonsider what appropriate 
aotions or response. I may undertake ::1~~ 

J mes V. Hansen 
ember of Congress 

JVH~BP 
oc I. Stephen E. Higgins 
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